

Contact: Sarah Jones Telephone: (01524) 582766

E-mail: sljones@lancaster.gov.uk Website: www.lancaster.gov.uk

Our Ref: BOARDWALK



Promoting City, Coast & Countryside

Directorate for Communities and the Environment

Mark Davies Director for Communities and the Environment

Licensing Morecambe Town Hall Marine Road Morecambe LA4 5AF

Mr Lee Wallett The Boardwalk 100 Marine Road Morecambe LA4 4DR

4th August 2021

Dear Mr Wallett,

RE: Noise Nuisance concerns - Boardwalk

The Licensing Service have been made aware that several complaints relating to noise nuisance from the Boardwalk have been received by the Environmental Protection Team.

The Environmental Protection team have informed the Licensing Service that the inspection scheduled for 4th August 2021 to view the noise limiters and ensure they are in working order at the premises was cancelled by Mr Charlie Edwards. Mr Edwards informed the Environmental Protection Team that there is no noise limiters in place within the speakers upstairs at the premises.

Please be reminded that the premises licence states the below condition:

Any speaker system used at the premises will have a built in noise limiter.

Please ensure that all speakers throughout the premises have working noise limiters built into them by Friday 13th August 2021.

In conclusion, monitoring visits will take place to ensure that noise limiters are built in to all speakers throughout the premises, that the noise limiters are in working order and being used for their purpose to manage the noise levels at the premise. This matter will be discussed with the Licensing Manager and the Commercial Protection Manager next week.

Please be reminded that prevention of noise nuisance is one of the four licensing objectives under the Licensing Act 2003 and states that a member of the public/responsible authorities can instigate a review of a premises licence in relation to one of the four licensing objectives.









Should you require clarification regarding the above, please contact the Licensing Department on 01524 582033.

Yours Sincerely,

Sarah Jones Trainee Licensing Officer